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The Grapevine 
 

Newsletter of the Western Fleurieu Anglicans, Diocese of The Murray, SA 

 

Proclaiming Christ  
in word and action; 
growing in care, love  
and service. 

June2021 

A day of celebration, 
memories and reflection 
on Trinity Sunday at the 
Sesquicentenary of St 
James’ church,  Delamere. 
(See pp. 4 and 13 ). 
 
Above:  
Fr Brenton, Helen Cook, 
Bishop Keith Dalby, Trevor  
Gowling, John Ryan 

150 years! 
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Synod 2021 
 

After a COVID year when no  
synod could be held, the 
synod representatives met 
at Murray Bridge on the 14th 
and 15th May for what was 
the first since Bp Keith’s  
appointment.  
 

The Bishop’s address to  
Synod, and his Synod  
Sermon, can be read on the 
WFA website. 
 

Matters discussed included 
projected changes to the 
constitution, Governance 
issues and the potential for 
a digital platform for the 
Diocese. Representatives 
were invited to share good 
news stories from the  
parishes. 

WFA Synod Representatives 2021: 
Back: Helen Cook, Margaret Cale, Wendy Sandercock, Joan Dare, Brian McMillan,  
Fr Brenton (irrepressible), Dn Peter, Julia Drought.  
Front: Anne Chittleborough, Br Simon (damp), Alison Dutton.  
Observers: Doreen Rushbrook (hidden) and Ted Sandercock (not in photo) 

Brother Simon writes: 
 
My dear friends, 
 

The season of Easter has ended, we have celebrated Pentecost and we have just  
reflected on the Holy Trinity. As we move forward in our liturgical year let us  
remind  ourselves of the comfort of God the Trinity.  
 

Although the hidden life of God remains a mystery inaccessible to our human reason, 
even so our professing God as Trinity is not meant to distance us from God. From the 
Church’s understanding of the Trinity we can be certain that through the Word's  
incarnation and the sending of the Spirit, not only are we capable of understanding 
the eternal relationship of intimate loving communion that is inherent in God the Holy 
Trinity, we are able to share in it.  

 

This is why we were created, why every human heart cries out to be loved. This is why people discover themselves in 
the words of Jesus and further, by the Spirit, leave everything to follow him. The revelation of God as a relationship 
explains what it means to be human, to be a loved creation of God.  
   God Bless you all          Brother Simon 
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   For your Diary ... 

We’re not out of the woods yet! Dates and events listed here may yet be subject to change due to COVID  
regulations. Keep in touch with your church for all updates.  

July 
Fri 2nd  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30   
  Family Tea, St Margaret’s 6 for 6.30 pm 
Sun 4th Gold Coin Collection for PCWs 
Mon 5th Southern Vales MU 9.30 am 
Thurs 8th Colton Court Sing-along 11 am 
  Yankadelly, 4 pm 
Sat 10th Saturday Night Out 
Sun 11th ACH Yankalilla service 2 pm 
Tues 13th WFA Council 7 pm  St Ann’s 
Wed 14th “Maggie’s Mates” 11.15 am 
Thurs 15th Prayers for Peace, St Ann’s 11.15 
Fri 16th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30  
   & Fellowship 1.pm   
  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30  
Mon 19th Yankalilla/Delamere MU 2 pm  
Tues 20th Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Fri 23rd  Family Tea, St Ann’s 6.30 pm 

June 
Thurs 3rd  Yankadelly, 4 pm 
Fri 4th  Family Tea, St Margaret’s 6 for 6.30 pm 
   Enquiries: Judith Wells  8186 1296 
  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30  
   Enquiries 0408 763 652 
Sun 6th  Quilting Exhibition, St Ann’s 11 am– 3 pm (p. 6) 
  Gold Coin Collection for Pastoral Care Workers 
Mon 7th Southern Vales MU 9.30 am, Visitors Centre,  
   McLaren Vale 
Tues 8th WFA Council 7 pm  St Ann’s 
Wed 9th “Maggie’s Mates” St Margaret’s, 11.15 am 
Thurs 10th MARGARET OF SCOTLAND 
Fri 11th BARNABAS 
Sat 12th Saturday Night Out (see p. 9) 
Sun 13th ACH Yankalilla service 2 pm 
  Sunday Afternoon of Song,  St Ann’s 2.30 pm (p. 6) 
Tues 15th Friends of St Ann’s 6.50 for 7 pm 
Wed 16th Service at Kalyra, 10.30 am 
Thurs 17th Prayers for Peace, St Ann’s 11.15 
Fri 18th St Nicholas’ Luncheon 12.30  
   & Fellowship 1 pm  (Bookings 8392 4508 )  
  Home Group Seaford Rise 6 for 6.30    
Mon 21st Yankalilla/Delamere MU 2 pm Christ Church Hall 
Fri 25th Family Tea, St Ann’s 6.30 pm 
Tues 29th PETER & PAUL 

An Ecumenical Prayer Service was held at Seaford 
Christian Churches on Friday May 21st at 10 am. The 
Week of Prayer for Christian Unity in 2021 was  
prepared by the Monastic Community of  
Grandchamp, Switzerland. The theme that was  
chosen, “Abide in my love and you shall bear much 
fruit”, is based on John 15:1-17 and expresses the 
Grandchamp Community’s vocation to prayer,  
reconciliation and unity in the church and the  
human family.  

The service was led by Sr Bernie from the Catholic Community 
with representatives from the Anglican, Lutheran, Uniting and 
Church of Christ congregations participating in readings and 
prayers. Helen Cook, Ted and Wendy Sandercock were the 
readers from the Anglican Community. It was a great reminder 
of the Love of Jesus when representatives lit a candle from the 
Christ Candle and then proceeded to light the congregational 
candles given out to all at as they entered, whilst singing “Christ 
Be Our Light”. A moving time before closing prayers followed 
by a cuppa with scones, jam and  cream and mini fruit cakes.  
       Helen Cook 

Prayer for Christian Unity 

 
See p. 6 

   Afternoon 

           of  

           Song 
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News from Yankalilla & Delamere 

St James’ Delamere celebrates the 150th Anniversary of 
the dedication of the Church. 
 

On Sunday, May 30th, 2021 we celebrated this very  
significant milestone in the life of our Church. 80 people 
gathered in St James’ on a sunny Sunday with a little bit 
of the typical Delamere chill in the air. We were blessed 
to have the Bishop of The Murray, Keith Dalby, join with 
us to lead the service.  
 

There can be many demands made on Bishops by the 
Priests who serve under them, and this day was no  
exception. Not only did Fr Brenton ask the Bishop to 
preach about the Holy Trinity, but he made him do it 
from the pulpit which had been moved back to its  
original position in the front of the church, after having 
been exiled to the rear of the church for the past 20 
years.  

Bishop Keith 
complied 
with the 
latter part of 
the request 
with some 
trepidation, 
and some 
comments to 
the effect of 
“has an  
OH&S risk  
assessment 
been done?” 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Not to be outdone, Anne Petch, our organist, used the 
pedal operated reed-organ. 
 

Following the Service we  all moved to the hall where a 
beautiful lunch prepared by our band of willing helpers 
was enjoyed by everyone. This gave people the  
opportunity to mingle and renew friendships, and meet 
with members from our other local churches and the 
neighbouring WFA churches.  
 

A 150th Birthday cake was cut by Fr Ed Pumphrey, who 
was our Priest from 1987 to 1994. 
 

Twenty years ago, Maurice Carter  wrote and published a 
history of St James’ for the 130th Anniversary. With the 
assistance of Margaret Morgan we have updated the 
book to include the last period of our history. This  
updated History Book is now available for purchase 
(see opposite page).  
 

Our thanks go to everyone who helped in any way to 
make this day happen and to all of the people who were 
able to come along and share it with us. 
  Peter Filsell and Ann Ryan ,  Wardens 

The sign we all 
dream of! 

Below, L-R:   
In their Sunday Best: Ann Ryan, John Ryan, Pam Gowling,  
Bishop Keith Dalby, Trevor Gowling, Helen Cook 

Fr Ed Pumphrey does the honours and cuts 
the cake 
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Are you reading this in  
black and white? 

 

Find this newsletter in colour  
(with additional pages of photos 

which could not be included in the 
printed copy)  on our website,  

southernvalesparish.org 

 

If you have news of coming events or noteworthy happenings 
in the Parish of Western Fleurieu Anglicans to share with the 

rest of the parish, please contact the Editor, Anne  
Chittleborough, at 23 Esplanade,  Pt Willunga ph 8556 5078 or 
email machit5@bigpond.com.au, preferably by the 15th June.  

Please notify the Editor if you wish to avoid the chance of  
being mentioned in this newsletter.  

On a cool autumnal day at the  
McLaren Vale Information Centre, 
members and friends of Southern 
Vales Mothers’ Union met for coffee, 
cake, stimulating discussion and  
heartfelt fellowship.  

 

Following the established MU service and prayers for 
others (expressly naming each individual noted as asking 
for prayer in the current parish pew sheet) President 
Trish Frith then posed the topic for our consideration - 
"Facing Change".  
 

From childhood memories it was acknowledged that the 
support of a stable, loving (and often extended) family 
frequently helped weather the uncertainty of change:  
in today's world such family support is not so common.  
 

Thinking about what was needed to address the  
problem, discussion focused on the mutual benefits of 
intergenerational relationships, as demonstrated in the 
recent ABC television programme "Old People's Home 
For 4 Year Olds", much like the concept of Granny  
Annie's at St Ann's Aldinga.  
 

Although change is constant and inevitable, the key to 
responding to change, as well as building resilience, is to 
“take the fear out of it”. As captured in the first letter of 
John, 4:18  - "There is no fear in love, but perfect 
love casts out fear". Our job is to love others and help 
dispel fear by demonstrating confidence in the belief 
that God has been with us in the past, is with us in our 
present and will be with us whatever befalls us in the 
future. 
 

Quoting a line from one popular movie with an Indian 
backdrop: “It will be all right in the end, and if it is not all 
right, it's not the end!”.        Jo Parsons 

 

The Anglican Church of  
  

St JAMES’  DELAMERE 
1871 - 2021 

 

 
 

Maurice V. Carter 
(Original edition published in 2001) 
Peter Filsell & Margaret Morgan 

(Updated edition published in 2021) 
 

Contact Peter Filsell 0427 534 095   
pfilsell@westnet.com.au  

PO Box 2463, Normanville, SA 5204)   
  
 

 Name       
  
 Address ____________________________ 
 
Number of copies _____Amount Paid _________ 
 

Copies are available for $20 each (including postage) 
 

Pay by Cheque made out to “Anglican Parish of  
Southern Vales” 

Or BSB 105 071 Account Number 02911 2440 
Reference Your Name – St James History  
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From St Ann’s, Aldinga 

 

 
 

Trish writes:   Now peace and plenteousness  
have spread their wings 
after the blessed rains  
on Autumn’s hills and plains 
We too give thanks and bless 
the southlands graciousness. 

 

Dorothea MacKellar: “Australian Autumn” 

 

Time to prune roses! 
Give Victoria or Trish  a call. 
0430 571 333      8556 2604 

$30/hr towards parish funds,. 

Sunday Afternoon of Song 
As Bishop James D. Conley of the  
Roman Catholic Diocese of  Lincoln,  
Nebraska has stated,  “ ‘He who sings,’ 
said St. Augustine, ‘prays twice.’”  The 

holy Bishop of Hippo meant that singing adds to our praise 
and worship of God - that our voices are gifts, with which 
we can make music to the Lord. Sung prayer expresses the 
joy of the heart, the happiness resulting from one who has 
encountered Jesus Christ and experienced his love.  Sung 
prayer reminds us of the choirs of heaven, with whom we 
are called to praise God eternally in heaven. 
 

Accordingly we recently invited worshippers at St Ann’s to 
let us know their favourite hymns. Following analysis of the 
responses by Lorraine Nitschke, we have devised a program 
of favourite hymns – Sunday Afternoon of Song – to which 
all are invited, at St Ann’s Aldinga, starting at 2.30 pm on 
Sunday 13th June, with a light supper of soup and crusty 
bread afterwards.  

Baptism 
At our Service on 2nd May 2021 we used this Prayer of  
Approach: Eternal God, we come as one and we come  
together, to draw from the source of your life-giving love, 
to reconnect with one another and with you, to listen to 
your word, to meet you in prayer and praise, and to learn 
and grow as your faithful disciples – in Jesus’ name. Amen. 
The Reading, from 1 John 4, 7-21 ( as presented in The 
Message) included  “. . .  Let us continue to love each other 
since love comes from God. Everyone who loves is born of 
God and experiences a relationship with God . . . “ 
 

This was particularly apposite, as Julie and David Farrow 
had brought their daughter Georgia Grace to be  baptised 
by Deacon Peter Chapman: we were pleased to receive and 
welcome her into the Church.  Trish Frith on behalf of 
Mothers’ Union provided specific words of welcome and a 
gift. (This Service is also shared on the WebSite under the 
heading Around the Traps.)  
 

A special aspect of the baptism was the fact that little  
Georgia, who approached the ceremony with great good 
humour and even 
enthusiasm, was 
baptised using the 
silver cup given to 
her father David at 
his baptism.   
Peter Chapman 
showed Heather’s 
father’s beautiful 
baptism certificate 
(much more  
impressive than 
that given to  
Georgia!) and the 
Bible given to him 
at his confirmation. 

Exhibition of Quilts 
We are fortunate that 
renowned Quilter,  
Margaret Hobby, has 
kindly agreed to  
provide quilts created 
by her for an Exhibition of Fine Handquilting, in St 
Ann’s Church on Sunday 6th June 2021 from 11 am to 
3 pm. 
All are welcome. Entry by Gold Coin Donation. 
 

Combined service  
We were pleased to welcome members of the St  
Margaret’s congregation to our service on 29th May, 
and delighted to see Fr Dennis Eales, who came to 
take the service and challenged us with reflections on 
the Trinity as a conversation we have with God, 
whom we know as Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 
  

In recognition of the Week of Prayer for  
Reconciliation, John Badgery read the Rev’d Lenore 
Parker’s Aboriginal Thanksgiving Prayer  (A Prayer 
Book for Australia p. 218), and Trish McDonald  
introduced and read the Prayer for  Reconciliation 
(also from APBA, p. 203). 
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News from St Ann’s,   cont’d 

Jumble Sale 
One of our regular outreaching – and fundraising –  
activities is our Jumble Sale.  Everyone loves a bargain, 
and we always have many.  That one person’s trash is 
another person’s treasure is often demonstrated with 
unexpected clarity.   
 

For the Jumble Sale on 1st May 2021 we had an  
unexpected pleasure: thanks to a suggestion by Tristan 
Simon, the Gospel Groove Choir came along and sang – 
mostly unaccompanied, and in the open air – to the  
pleasure of all those attending.  Included in their  
offerings – each much appreciated by all – were “Shine 
on me”, “My little cup runneth over”, “Where shall I be”,  
and “I’m gonna let my soul be lifted”. Thanks to the skill 
and diligence of Lorraine Nitschke, this event is one of 
those now shared on the WebSite under the heading 
Around the Traps. 

Wall repair 
The heritage church of St Ann’s, Aldinga is much loved, but 
has taken a battering from the winds and weather in its 
160+ years. The congregation is not going to let it crumble, 
though, and a team led by Deacon Peter Chapman, who is 
an award winning Heritage Restoration Builder, has begun 
work on restoring the stonework, using the appropriate 
mortar for the job. The first day of work was a great success 
– we anticipate more to come. 

Far Left (L-R):  
Wendy Young, 
Peter Chapman, 
Tristan Simon, 
Stephen Carthew, 
Tony Young 
 
L: Stephen 
Carthew and  
Peter Chapman 
working on a hole 
in the buttress. 

 
Fr Brenton reckons he has found a solution to the  

problem of St Ann’s and the widening of South Road!  
We’re trying to sell the idea to the Department of  

Infrastructure and Transport... 

 

  *  *  * 

  *  *  * 
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Christine, Peter &  
Gail Filsell 

News from St Nicholas’, Seaford 

Ministry.  
We welcomed back Brother Simon into our midst on the 
first Sunday in May.  His arrival prompted several comments 
from the other congregations such as “Hello and Welcome, 
do you need a name tag?”, “Welcome back, where have you 
been?” and of course “Who are you?”  Unfortunately, Bro 
Simon’s anonymity was short lived.  
 

Fr Ted led us on the 
9th May, with the  
service incorporating 
a blessing for all 
mothers and carers.  
On the 16th we  
celebrated Ascension 
Day with a Prayer, 
Praise and  
Proclamation  
service during which 
Joan Dare gave a 
wonderful reflection.  

Pentecost was celebrated as part of the Family Service, with 
lots of bright music, a Youtube clip from the Bible Project 
entitled “HOLY SPIRIT” followed by a short reflection read 
by Cathy More.   
 

The service for the 5th Sunday this month is a combined  
service with the UCA.  As it is also the 150th celebration of  
St James’ at Delamere, Dn Peter is assisting in the service in 
place of Fr Ted Newing, who will be attending the  
celebrations. (More on this next month.) 
 

Sunara and Bella have been busy this month adding to the 
St Nicholas’ Youth Board in the Narthex.  We have had the 
“Tree” depicting all the congregation as Leaves on the Vine, 
being a reflection on the quote from Jesus “I am the Vine, 
and you are the branches”.  There are flower posies and 
cards full of hearts for Mother’s Day, the importance of 
prayer and especially Jesus’ prayer, some lovely clouds  
hiding Jesus and of course a few tongues of flame for  
Pentecost. 

 

Fellowship  
On the 8th May the fellowship ran a stall at the Car Boot 
Sale. Although the weather was against us, rain, and wind 
with the odd bit of sunshine, we managed to raise over 
$100 for parish funds. It is hoped we can hold a garage 
sale at a later date to further add to the Parish Funds.   
At our last meeting, the Fellowship finished sorting all the 
books in the Shelley Philpott library, losing a few and  
adding a few to the total. It is hoped that it can soon be  
re-opened for public use.   
 

The Fellowship has decided to put together a “Welcome 
Pack”. It will include contact details, information about 
Western Fleurieu Parish as well as SCC and Community  
Activities. This will be available to new members/visitors 
to St Nicholas. Prayer Hubs are another initiative that we 
hope will come to fruition. Small groups of 3-5 people 
meeting in people’s homes to pray either weekly or  
fortnightly at different times and days, depending on the 
host. We already have two people willing to host one of 
these small groups. 
 

It was with sadness that we learned of the passing of 
Aileen Treagus, a much loved and valued member of St 
Nicholas’ and Seaford Mission (see p. 11). Her funeral was 
held at Blackwood Uniting Church on Tuesday 11th May.  
With COVID restrictions the local Anglican Church was not 
big enough, so the family decided to move the funeral to 
the local Uniting Church. Aileen, being very Ecumenical in 
her thinking, would have approved!  Several members 
from St Nicholas and the wider Parish of Western Fleurieu 
attended the service. 
 

Seaford Christian Churches.  

An Ecumenical Service for the week of Christian Unity was 
held at SCC on Friday 21st May (see p. 2). It was well 
attended with representatives from the congregations  
taking part. For now, our emphasis is on our 25th  
Anniversary celebrations. There will be a combined  
Ecumenical Service on the first Sunday in August - to  

celebrate our first  
services in the Centre  
in 1996. In November 
there will be a larger 
event with invited 
guests from Heads of 
Church, local  
denominations,  
members of parliament 
and local council, 
health, and the local 
community.   
Helen Cook & Jane  

Cuthbert, Wardens 
Bella with 
the tongues 
of flame 
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News from St Stephen’s,   Willunga 

 

On 29th May, the 5th Saturday of the month, St Stephen’s 
Friends again held a lay-led Fifth Saturday Evening Prayer 
Service. Thanks to John and Ted for preparing a service 
booklet and leading the liturgy. The readings involved 
several of the congregation. The Athanasian Creed, which 
we said after the homily, was a highlight. Used since the 
6th Century, and stating explicitly the three persons of the 
Trinity it was appropriate for a Vigil Trinity Evening  
Prayer—rather long, and quite different from the usual 
Sunday Nicene Creed. 
  

As part of Pastoral Visiting, the guide for a Sunday Table 
Service continues to be distributed to Willunga families 
and is available to visitors on a Saturday morning. 
 

The Saturday Night Out dinner was held on May 8th at 
the Willunga Hotel. It makes a difference to be regulars 
and we have developed a good relationship with hotel 
management! The next Saturday Night Out will be held 
on June 12th at the Willunga Hotel.  Great service retains 
satisfied customers! Bookings and menu choice to Ted by 
Friday June 11th  by email or phone 0410 548 040.   
 

Thanks to Brian McMillan and Felicity Warrington for 
providing music at Saturday services. Wendy Sandercock 
and Joan Lunn continue to prepare the church for  
worship. Thanks to Bob for keeping the front lawn tidy. 
Additional help would be appreciated for cleaning, 
providing flowers, setting up for services and on a  
Saturday morning, to open the church and talk to visitors. 
 

St Stephen’s congregation was represented at St James’ 
150th  by Ted Sandercock. He was accompanied by  
Wendy as Joan Lunn was unable to go. 
 

Arrangements have been made to deliver and spread  
slate scree around the church to indicate the edge of the 
roadway. Then a heritage fence along the western edge 
of the roadway to create a shaded rest area with seating 

and tables. Again, help with these tasks will be much  
appreciated. 
 

St Stephen’s continues to be open on Saturday  
mornings for prayer or a chat; and the grounds are  
always available for safe parking.  Market shoppers & 
visitors are encouraged to park in the grounds, which 
provide a safe parking location for families with infants 
and small children while shopping at the Willunga 
Famers’ Market or on the High Street.  
 

  Ted Sandercock & John Strachan, Wardens 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Pastoral Care Workers need our support 
The Schools Ministry group employs Pastoral Care  
Workers in more than 300 SA government schools 
and is an approved Chaplaincy Service provider of 
the South Australian Department for Education 
through the National School Chaplaincy Program 
(NSCP).  
 

The WFA Parish is represented on the Southern 
Vales Schools Ministry committee by two members 
of St Stephen's: Heidi Watts (Treasurer) and Ted  
 

Sandercock (Secretary).  Both were re-appointed at the  
AGM at St Margaret’s last week. 

 

COVID-19 has seen an increased number of needy  
families in Southern Vales schools. Please remember your 
gold coin donation on the first Sunday (or, in the case of St 
Stephen’s, the first Saturday) of the month and maybe  
organise a fund-raising event to support sending a student 
from a needy family to a school camp. 
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Pentecost at St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale 

 

Red was the colour  
of the day at St  
Margaret’s on 23rd 
May, with the  
beautiful Pentecost 
wall hangings made 
by Julia Drought, and 
the  take-home card 
made by Jac Hocking. 
(see the hangings in 
glorious colour in the 
online supplement, p. 
14)  
L-R: Sylvia Francis, 
Lorna  McGaffin,  
Judith Wells, John 
Carroll, Julia Drought, 
Jac Hocking, Fran 
Pettigrew, Jenny 
Walker, Doreen 
Rushbrook, Leonie 
Pettman, Greg John. 

Greg John writes: 
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A 

B 

Snippets from WFA Council 11th May  2021 

The WFA Council meeting held at Yankalilla on 11th 
May was largely taken up with discussion on the  
future of the McLaren Vale site. More on this later. 
 

Ted Sandercock reported on the on-line conference 
he had attended as a member of the Audit and Risk 
Committee. Many of the buildings in the diocese, they  
observed, are not fit for purpose. We can expect an  
increase in insurance costs. 
 

The Secretary reported that Governance training was 
obligatory for Wardens and Synod representatives. It 
was noted that there are other issues besides sexual 
predation which need to be dealt with. 
 

An Events Committee had met to consider possible 
outreach activities. As there was not time to discuss 
them at this meeting they were circulated for  
consideration by Councillors. 
 

The Treasurer reported (see graphs) that giving was 
up, supplemented by fund-raisers, the Op Shop at 
Yankalilla, and donations from visitors to the Shrine at 
Yankalilla. Fr Brenton said that income from the 
Shrine was going up, and may continue to do so, with 
the current COVID situation in India. 
 

Members of Christ Church were meeting  to plan 
some changes in the services; they would be getting a 
flat panel screen and using Powerpoint presentations. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
St James Delamere reported plans under way for their  
sesquicentenary. They planned to take funds from a Special 
Purpose fund to replace the hall stove, and for printing and 
other sesquicentenary costs. 

Aileen Treagus R I P 
25th January 1929 – May 1st 2021 

 

It was with sadness that the members of the St Nicholas’  
congregation learned of the death of Aileen Treagus, loving 
wife of Ed (deceased); a cherished mother, grandmother  
and great grandmother .  
 

Aileen was a long time member of St Nicholas’ and a  
foundation member of Seaford Ecumenical Mission until June 
2012, when she moved to live at Kalyra Heights Retirement 
Village, Belair. Those who knew Aileen during her many years 
at Seaford remember her as a wonderful friend, teacher, 
mentor and encourager with wisdom and special gifts of  
caring, compassion and understanding and a wonderful  
ability to always have the “right” words to say, whatever the 
occasion. As an active member of St Nicholas’ at SEM, she was 
a Pastoral Assistant, led prayer groups, took Communion to 
those home-bound, and was a much  appreciated guest 
speaker at women’s breakfasts. In her role of Lay Preacher 
she took Services in various churches in the Southern Vales 
Parish. A long time member of the Mothers Union, she  
received her Jubilee Membership in 2011.   
 

Aileen was also active in the local Seaford Community as a 
member of the Seaford Aboriginal Reconciliation Group, a 
Christian Counsellor and a member of PROBUS, to mention 
only three.  

 

In 1995, 52 years after her 
initial teacher training as a 
primary teacher, Aileen 
retired and returned to 
part time study at Adelaide 
University  to complete her 
B.A. She majored in  
Aboriginal history and  
English. in conjunction with 
the National Trust of SA, 

She went on to record a series of 22 oral history interviews 
with people who had known Daisy Bates. The subsequent 
work was published as “We Remember Daisy Bates” and in 
November 1999, became a distinguished part of an  
exhibition by the National Trust at Ayers House. This  
foundational research into Daisy Bates’ life and her work 
among S.A. First Nation peoples made her a much sought 
after speaker throughout the State. It is a much referenced 
work by those researching in this much neglected area of 
Australian history in the early 20th century.   
 

We travelled to the spacious Uniting Church at Blackwood 
to pay our respects and join with the many who came to 
thank God for a life that was lived fully for her Lord. She is 
now fulfilled with her beloved Ed in that Unapproachable 
Light.   
   Christine Gunn and Fr Ted Newing 
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Western Fleurieu Anglicans  

(A parish of the Diocese of The Murray) 

Visit our website! 

   http://www.southernvalesparish.org 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Office Tel 0476 754 772 

Secretary Mrs Jane Cuthbert 

Email: westernfleurieu@tpg.com.au 

Br Simon Waters 

simon.waters@bigpond.com 
 

Fr Brenton Dick  

0417 831 880 

dickscot@bigpond.com 
 

Deacon Peter Chapman 

0428 959 213 

peter@buildingecosystems.com.au 

Service times & contact details 
 

 St Margaret’s, 99 Main Road McLaren Vale  
  Sunday: 10.30 am  
 Wednesday: 9:00 am 

  Wardens:   
   Greg John   0405 053 331 
   Judith Wells  8186 1296 

St Stephen’s, St Andrews Tce, Willunga             
     Saturday: 5.30 pm 

  Wardens:    
    Ted Sandercock  0410 548 040 
    John Strachan 0407 605 152 

St Ann’s, 7 Stonehouse Lane, Aldinga 
 Sunday: 9 am 

  Wardens:   
     Julianne Bates  0422 817 169 
     Brian McMillan 8557 6984 

St Nicholas’, Seaford, Seaford Christian Churches 
 Sunday 10.30 am  
   Fifth Sundays in the month: a 10 am  
  combined Ecumenical service with the            
  Uniting Church and the Church of Christ. 

  Wardens:  
  Jane Cuthbert 0407 651 606 
   Helen Cook 0427 679 787 or 8386 3689 

Christ Church, Yankalilla 
 1st, 2nd & 3rd Sundays – 9.00 am 
 4th Sunday – 11.00 am 
 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

  Wardens: 
       Lynn King  0421 332 399 
           Belinda Rosser 0411 591 628 

St James, Delamere 
 2nd Sunday – 11.00 am 
 4th Sunday – 9.00 am 
 5th Sunday – Combined Service 

  Wardens:  
  Peter Filsell 0427 534 095 
  Ann Ryan - 8598 0227 

 

 

Where there is a Fifth Sunday in a month, as 
in May this year, service times are likely to be 
different. Please check pewsheets,  
noticeboards and website for  details. 

 

mailto:dickscot@bigpond.com
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Yankalilla & Delamere  
Sesquicentenary of St James’ Delamere, 

31st May 2021 
(see pp. 1, 4) 

Yes, the pulpit (and the Bishop) 
did survive the day! 

Bishop Keith and Fr Brenton  
greet Fr Ed Pumphrey at the 
door. 

View from the Vestry 
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Wall hangings at St Margaret’s, 
McLaren Vale. (See p. 10) 
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B 

Jumble Sale at St Ann’s (see p. 7) 

 
A: Before: an early morning start. 
 

B: Quentin Eyers leading the choir.  
 Background—John Badgery, Bob Smith, Patrusca Birkett, Yvonne Dixon. 
 

C: Tony Young’s outdoor goods. Helen Davies checking them out. 
 

D: Bric-a-brac galore, with salespersons Judy and Val Higginson  
 and a visitor. 
 

E: Treasures at Patrusca’s stall. 
  

F: Afterwards: cleaning.   (Photo included under protest). 

A B

D C 

A 

E F 
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Candles lit at the  
Eucharist—a sign of   
a commitment to 
moving on, a new  
start. 

Different ways of coping with Synod. 


